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Forthcoming Events

Wed 20 Feb

Wed 19 Mar

Sat early
May 10-12

Sun late May
or early June

Annual General Meeting. An opportunity to come and join, new
members welcome. Formal business will be followed, as usual,
with a presentation on Edinburgh Stone, by Ewan Hislop; this
should prove an excellent sequel to Richard Groom s talk on the
craft of stonemasonry back in October.

David Todd will talk about the history of Edinburgh’s theatres.
David’s knowledge of theatre is practical as well as historical,
since he has worked in arts management in Edinburgh and
London, at venues including the Traverse, Queen’s Hall and the
Festival Theatre—so this promises to be an enlighterring evening,.
Our Annual Plant Sale. We plan to return to our old stamping
ground, the Carlton Cricket Clubhouse in Grange Loan; watch out
for the Spring Newsletter for further details. And then come along
and buy your summer bedding plants—we will again have a large
range this year. All donations of indoor and outdoor plants will be
gratefully received, and we can collect items in advarice.
Following last year’s successful visit to “The Garden of Cosmic
Speculation” at Portrack, Dumfriesshire, we're planning another
trip, most likely to Alnwick Garden in Northumberland. Last year,
the coach left the Grange at about 10am and returned about 6pm,
and the overall cost was £20; the precise details of this year’s visit
will be finalised in time for the Spring newsletter. In thie meantime,
if you would like to join us (and bring your friends), please
contact Judith Reeves (667 5570) who will keep you informed of
arrangements.

Unless otherwise stated, meetings take place at 7.30pm in Marchmont St Giles’ new
hall (instead of St Catherine’s Argyle, as in previous years). Tea, coffee, and biscuits
are served after the meeting. If anyone has suggestions for future speakers or events,
please get in touch.

Judith Reeves

Are you a member of the Association? Annual Subscriptions are payable in mid-
February. To join or renew by post, please complete the form on page 5. You can
also join or renew at the AGM.




Controlled Parking Zone: changes afoot

Residents will be well aware of the changes wrought by the extension of the controlled
parking zone that took place last year; many have lobbied for further extension to
alleviate the parking pressures in the south side of the Conservation Area.

We are therefore pleased to note that the Committee has just been briefed by Brian
Torrance and Andrew Mackay of the Council’s Traffic team. It seems that progress
is definitely being made, both regarding changes to the boundaries between areas 7
and 8, and 51, and the overall extent of S1. However, on boundary changes, nothing
is yet cast in stone: although a report dated 25th September 2007 was approved by the
Transportation Committee, a counter proposal is also under consideration.

On the S1 extension, the report itself states “With a significant number of residents
clearly in favour of a further extension of the controlled area, it was agreed that a
draft proposal ... would form the basis of a further consultation exercise. ... itis now
proposed to enter into the agreed consultation process, with a view to creating a
further new zone of controlled parking that will encompass the area bounded by the
line of the south suburban railway, Astley Ainslie Hospital, Dalkeith Road and the
existing boundaries of Zones 7 and 51.”

By the time you read this newsletter, the Traffic team will have held one public
“drop-in surgery’ about southward extension at the Reid Memorial Church. Feed
your views to the team as soon as possible (by the end of February at the latest), by
email to cpz.extension@edinburgh.gov.uk, or in writing to Traffic Control, City of
Edinburgh Council, 149 High Street, EH1 1Y].

Andrew Bell

Number 24 bus

Those with long memories (or acccess to our highly informative website) will note
that in Spring 1998, lan Macneil of Barra wrote “The number 24 bus has been a great
success, but needs our support for it to be continued. Those wishing it to run earlier
or later should make their views known to their local councillor.”

Subsequently, in Spring 2000, Councillor MacLaren reported the planned extension of
the route. However, in Autumn 2001, Sheila Reid noted the campaign that had had to
be fought in response to the sudden re-routing of the 24, and in Spring 2002 reported
its success. In Spring 2006, we drew residents’ attention to Councillor Mackintosh’s
campaign to keep the number 38 service running at a reasonable frequency.

In the light of this decade’s history, we note now that, like the 38, the 24 currently runs
only hourly on Sundays and half-hourly on Saturdays, and that while the 38 runs
every quarter-hour during the week, the 24 runs only half-hourly.

These frequencies can make the consequences of a missed bus more significant,
so that people may choose alternative means of travel entirely. However, the old
advice still holds: use it, or lose it. And if you feel strongly about the need to retain
or improve the service, you can in the first instance make your views known to one
of the four local councillors, copying in the rest. They are: Steve Burgess (Green),
Gordon Mackenzie (LibDem), lan Perry (Lab), and Cameron Rose {Con).

Dorotly Ryle
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